
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 15 FEBRUARY 2010

EX.021/10
MOTION / REFERENCE FROM THE CITY COUNCIL – COMMUNITY CENTRES


(Key Decision)

Portfolio
Health and Community Development

Subject Matter
Pursuant to Minute C.17/10, consideration was given to the following Motion from the meeting of the City Council on 12 January 2010:

"This Council notes the decision of the Executive to implement plans to make significant cuts in funding of Community Centres.

This Council calls upon the Executive not to proceed with cuts to the funding of Community Centres in Carlisle given the central role that all our Community Centres provide in ensuring access for all sections of the community to local cost effective facilities and activities.

In addition the Community Centres are a focal point for community empowerment initiatives promoted as a key priority by the City Council and therefore any reduction in their funding will compromise the ability of the City Council to meet its own stated objective for developing participation and involvement within our local communities."

The Community Overview and Scrutiny Panel had on 14 January 2010 considered decisions of the Executive in relation to the Community Support Review and Community Support Saving Proposals (Minutes EX.241/09, EX.260/09 and EX.276/09).  The Panel had thanked everyone involved in the detailed scrutiny work carried out on the Community Support Saving Proposals for their input, with thanks also going to the Portfolio Holder for attending the meetings and sharing their views with the Panel.  A copy of Minute Excerpt COSP.06/10 (a) - (c) had been circulated.

The Health and Community Development Portfolio Holder stated that the Executive understood the financial hardship for many people in the community that were supported by the services provided at Community Centres.  She asked the Executive to consider reducing the funding to Community Centres by £68,000 over a three year period.  She added that this amount was less than half the original savings that had been proposed and would be spread over three years instead of two.

The Leader supported the recommendation and commented that all Councils were in a difficult situation due to the effects of of the recession and the reduction in Government funding.  The Executive had been faced with a difficult decision but still had to make savings.  He added that officer support for the Community Centres was important to help support them in making applications for more grants and to encourage more volunteers.

Summary of options rejected  
None

DECISION

That a reduction of £68,000 be made to the funding to Community Centres over a three year period.

Reasons for Decision
To respond to a Motion from the City Council; and reference from the Community Overview and Scrutiny Panel.







